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Rabbi Lewis’ Last Message to His Congregation  
February 12, 2008 

In Memoriam
Rabbi Albert L. Lewis

Dear Friends,
This is the voice of your past rabbi speaking. Probably my last opportunity to talk to you, unless some 

of you have good memories and can recall what it was that we spoke about at times that may have given 
you some guidance and direction. 

 Let me begin by saying that the 
two questions I've been asked 
more than any other, actually 
thousands of times, in the course 
of my rabbinate are: 
  1. Do you truly believe there is 
a God? and, 
  2. Do you believe that after 
death, something does happen, i.e. 
that you are alive, in a different 
kind of way?  
 Well, let me deal with the first. 
Yes, I do believe that there is a 
God. The more I read, the more I 
study, the more I experience meeting with people, 
the more certain I am that there is a force, which 
we don't quite understand, just as we don't 
understand many other things, but this force has put 
into being this thing called the world, and 
specifically, me, you, as individuals.  And, 
therefore, since I have a source like that, a force, I 

find it rather comforting. Let me 
tell you why. 
 There was a physician I had who 
had been raised in an Orthodox 

Jewish home. Who, like many 
others of his generation, broke 
away, and became an atheist. He 
read every book that Ingersoll, the 
master atheist, had written. One 
day, I read in the paper that his 
brother had died. I came to visit 

him while he was sitting shiva, and 
after a few moments, the opening 
gambits of "I’m sorry," he says 

something, I said something, he says to me:  
“Rabbi, I envy you.” I paused, waited, and he 
continued: "You see, when your daughter, Rina, 
one of the twins, when she died, you had someone 
you could blame, someone you could vent at, 
someone who enabled you to get some of the guilt 

(Continued on page 2) 
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Shortly before he passed away, Rabbi Lewis made an audio tape to be shared with the congregation at his funeral. 
It came to the attention of his family only after his passing. In keeping with Rabbi Lewis’ wishes, it was played at 
the funeral. His grandson, Ron Lipsky, transcribed the tape for Temple Talk. Rabbi Lewis spoke these last words 
with a strong and clear voice. The message is powerful and profound, and of course, has a hint of irony and 
humor. You can see the twinkle in the eye, as well as the tear. The tape ended with Rabbi Lewis singing “Shalom 
Haverim.” We will remember. 

TEMPLE TALK
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President’s Message 

 By the time you read this, the Nominating 
Committee chaired by Steve Ravitz, will be in the 
process of selecting a slate of members and officers 
for next year’s Board of Directors.
 The Board of Directors of Temple Beth Sholom 
meets monthly to create and set policies that affect 
all the members of our congregation. This year, we 
will attempt to introduce board reforms that many 
feel are long overdue. We want the congregation to 
know the Board of our synagogue contains leaders 
whose desire is to maintain TBS’ position as one of 
the leading conservative synagogues in the country. 
We expect our board members to lead by example, 
to volunteer for and chair committees, to attend 
programs sponsored by TBS and, of course, to 
support us financially. We do, however, realize that 
the appropriate level of financial support varies 
from board member to board member, so for now 
we will ask that the board members make TBS a 
priority when determining how to allocate their 
charitable contributions. We are looking to 
gradually strengthen our board’s overall 
commitment.  
 Perhaps you have always wanted to get involved, 
but in the past have not been able to commit or 
were unsure how to go about it. We have 
committees for just about everything at TBS (some 
say too many, I say just the right number). Whether 
your interest is in the school, ritual or social aspect 
of our synagogue, we have a place for everyone. 
Please feel free to contact me if you would like to 
learn more about the opportunities to get involved. 
Who knows...maybe next year the nominating 
committee will consider you for the honor of 
serving on the TBS board.
 I am happy to announce that the TBS office and 
Judaica Shop now have a supply of Ritz Movie 
Theater SCRIP gift cards, and Starbucks SCRIP 
gift cards. TBS earns approximately 9% on each 
gift card purchased. Remember to stop by before 
you go to the movies or run out for your morning 
caffeine.

Thank you for your support. 
Mark Fendrick,  

Mark.Fendrick@ms.com 

off your shoulders.  But Rabbi,” he said, “I'm a 
doctor, I'm a physician, and I couldn't help my 
brother.  And since I don't believe in a God, I've 
got no one to blame but myself.  I envy you."  
 Friends, that was a very important statement -- 
it was once said by a poet: God says, hate me, 
love me, curse me anything...but don't disregard 
me, or neglect me.  And it's that, which has 
enabled me to find my belief in a God.  
 Now let's get on to the second question which is 
a very difficult one. Is there anything after death?
As I talk to you now, where is or is there any 
other part of me, apart from what's in this box 
here.  And my answer, here, too...is yes. There is 
something...but friends, I'm sorry, now that I 
know, I can't even tell you. So you have to work it 
out yourselves. I'm sure you will, because: 
koolanu chachamim, koolanu nevonim -- we are 
all smart, we are all wise, and we all learn how to 
figure out a way.
 I want to thank all of you who have been either 
my students, my friends, my congregants, my 
children, I want to thank all of you, for having 
made all the years of my life very, very exciting 
ones, very creative ones. 
 I do believe in immortality, a separate topic of 
the second question I discussed with you. Yes, I 
believe in immortality. Immortality is genetically 
through your children, and through the teachings, 
the impact that each of us have had upon one 
another.  So long as you may sometime in the 
future happen to mention, “Hey, I heard this from 
Rabbi Lewis” no matter whether there is or ain't 
something on the other side, I have gained 
immortality.
 So friends, with great thanks, I beseech you, to 
please love one another, talk to one another, don't 
let trivialities and stupidities dissolve friendships.  
I wish you well, and I hope and pray that God, 
who does exist, will grant you all health, 
creativity, and a feeling of immortality, if you live 
that way.
 Shalom, Shalom it's been a great experience 
living and being with you.

Shalom, friends.  

Rabbi Albert L. Lewis 

Rabbi Lewis’ Last Message (continued from cover) 

Signature 
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WHAT’S NEW IN THE MISHPOCHE? 
Speedy Recovery to:   
   STAN CURZMAN   ROBIE BLOOM   HARVEY HERSH 
Mazel Tov to: 
BETH & JEFF FISHER on the birth of their grandson, KYLE JAMES FISHER  
SUSAN & BARRY GERTSMAN on the birth of their grandson, MICAH GUTHRIE 
 GILINSKY  
LOIS & DAVID BROMBERG on the engagement of their son, TODD TO ALIX 
 GOLDBERG  
JOYCE & JOE FOX on the birth of their granddaughter, AVERY ELLA FOX 
PAMELA & PAUL LITWACK on the engagement of their son, DANIEL, to 
 ANNABELLA ATACH 
Mazel Tov to our March B’nei Mitzvah: 
KENDALL PRICE, son of ALEC & JOCELYN PRICE
RUTH COVAL, daughter of BERNARD & JILL COVAL  
REBECCA SCHUCK, daughter of SANDRA SCHUCK and MARVIN SCHUCK   
JACOB MEKLINSKY, son of IAN & SUSAN MEKLINSKY 
EVAN DANNENBAUM, son of MARK & MARGERY DANNENBAUM 
MELINDA SCHULNER, daughter of KENNETH & JILL SCHULNER  
Condolences to: 
JOE MAGUN on the death of his beloved wife, CHANA MAGUN  
NATHALIE HAYMAN on the death of her beloved mother, DORIS ZAFRANI 
JACK DEMBOWITZ on the death of his beloved son, SETH DEMBOWITZ 
SARAH LEWIS AND FAMILY on the death of their beloved husband, father, 
 grandfather and our rabbi, RABBI ALBERT L. LEWIS 
STEVEN SUTKIN on the death of his beloved father, STANLEY SUTKIN   
LARRY BARR and JAMIE TYSZKA on the death of their beloved father,  
 PERRY BARR 

Have an item? Please notify us at the TBS Office at 751-6663.

 Have you RSVPed for our 
Modern Seder: Remembering 
the 20th Century? There’s still 
time, but please hurry as 
Barclay Caterers needs a final 
number. You don’t want to be 
left out. This venture represents 
an important first cooperative 
effort with Congregation M'kor 
Shalom. They’ve created a 
beautiful Haggadah featuring 
this topic which they’re sharing 
with us. There’ll be music and 
good food on this special 
evening, Thursday, March 27, 
2008 at 6:00 pm.    
 Thanks to our members who 
participated in the discussion 
with our 8th graders on 
February 24. Jennifer Stofman 
and Rabbi Micah Peltz led us in 
a discussion about teenagers in 
the times of the seniors, 
particularly in relationship to 
Israel. We compared the life of 
teenagers in America and Israel 
in the late 40s and 50s and their 
lives now. This was the first in 
a series of three. 

Hilda L. Isaacson, President
hildamli@earthlink.net 

HAZAK/Senior Chaverim 

 In the Book of Numbers, Moses is ordered to count the number 
of those able to bear arms. The result is that 603,550 are found to be 
fit for service. From a personal standpoint, I was probably destined 
to work with numbers my whole life, or at least the 40 years 
following my Bar Mitzvah, as my Torah portion was Bemidbar, the 
beginning of the Book of Numbers!  
 The count was made in the Bible using half shekel coins. 
Thankfully, unlike Moses, we have implements such as calculators 
and computers to work with numbers. Also unlike the Israelites, it 
does not take us 40 years to get through the “wilderness” of our 
budget process—although some budget years do seem longer than 
others!
 What I learned from my study of Bemidbar was that there is a 
promised land, but to get there, you sometimes have to get through 
the wilderness. I also learned the way to get there is by joining 
together and marching day after day—in a much lighter way than 
the Bible, that is pretty much how the budgeting process works! 
 So what exactly is involved in the budget process and why 
should it concern you, our fellow congregants? The process is not 
totally unlike Moses’ task in Numbers, but instead of seeing what 
our numbers look like for fighting a war, we need to see what our 

(Continued on page 12) 

From the Budget Committee 
The Budget Process

The funeral service of 

Rabbi Albert L. Lewis  
is now available in MP3 

format on our TBS 
website,

www.tbsonline.org.

The service is also
available in a 2-CD set  
($10 per 
set) at 
the TBS 
office.  ouka 

cr 



March 2008 ADAR I/ADAR II 5768   Page 4 
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Sisterhood
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Mitzvah Day—May 4, 2008 
 With Mitzvah Day approaching, we’ve 
enclosed the complete Mitzvah Day volunteer 
form in this issue of Temple Talk It contains lots 
of wonderful opportunities for all of us to make 
a difference in our community. Please return 
your form and get involved! 
 There will again be a bike-a-thon and walk-a-
thon to support Hazon. This year there will be an 
option for a 2 or 5-mile walk. Please help 
support our “Kosher Collection,” as we will be 
collecting non-perishable Kosher foods for the 
local Kosher food bank.
 Other items that we’ll be collecting on 
Mitzvah Day are: gently worn or nearly new 
clothing for New Visions in Camden, supplies 
for the Animal Orphanage in Voorhees (see flyer 
for specific items), and travel-size toiletries to 
make care packages. We will also be collecting 
children’s books (new or gently used in excellent 
condition) to send to Israel. 
 Any questions? Please contact Michele 
Warren at 795-9185 or michluv2bike@aol.com;
or Miriam Feldman at 751-3752 or 
mef332@gmail.com.

Cook for a Friend 
 

 We’re always looking for additional 
worthy organizations that can be added to our 
distribution list. If you are aware of such an 
organization, please send it to me or to Steven 
Osder at smosder1@verizon.net.
 From time to time, there may be members or 
friends of TBS who may not be able to cook for 
Shabbat or otherwise have need. We have meals 
on hand to fill those needs. Contact Steven 
Osder if you know someone who may qualify. 
 Listed below are our upcoming dates. We 
start at 6:30 pm and are finished by 8:30 pm. 
Two hours of fun and mitzvot. Not a bad 
investment of time. Feel free to come to any of 
the sessions: 

  March 13, 2008 
 April 10, 2008 
 May 4, 2008 (Mitzvah Day!) 
 June 19, 2008 

Do You Know of a  
“Mitzvah Waiting to Happen” That May Need  

a Little Assistance? vcrv vagu ygn runt
Say Little And Do Much 

If you are unable to attend, there are other 
ways to help. We always need “shopper(s) of the 
month” who can do grocery or produce shopping. 
If you’re interested, please contact Steven Osder. 

 

Social Action Contributions 
 

 When you are making contributions to TBS in 
honor or in memory of someone, or for a speedy 
recovery or yahrzeit, remember that there is a 
Social Action Fund whose monies help defray 
the cost of these projects.  

 

Blankets from the Heart 
 

Attention Knitters: The Virtua Hospital 
Neonatal Intensive Care Unit is in need of 
blankets for the babies. The blankets should be 
light weight and measure about 31 inches by 31 
inches.

Also Wanted: Someone to sew together 
already knitted squares to make blankets to give 
to the hospital. If interested, please call me. 

 

Project JELLY 
 

 This project is 
ongoing throughout the 
year. Children’s books 
are collected and sent 
to libraries in 
Jerusalem for children 
who want to read 
books in English. Edith 
Kalech, who initiated this project, receives 
heartfelt thanks from the Jerusalem library when 
they receive the boxes of books sent each year.  

Donations to Ancora Psychiatric Hospital 
 

 Clothing, household items, recreational 
materials including games, videos, books, arts & 
craft supplies and greeting cards are all needed. 
Some items are used by the patients, others are 
sold in the thrift shop. Please keep the hospital in 
mind as you clean your closets for the new year. 
We thank Cheryl Rosov for delivering the goods 
to the hospital. To donate, please call Cheryl at 
856-424-4366.

Janet Simons, Social Action Chairperson 
856-795-6373
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SCRIP Available For 
ShopRite/Cherry Hill Kosher 

Starbucks/Ritz Movie Theatre/Acme/Macy’s 
Purchase SCRIP in the TBS Judaica Shop or Office. 
See page 16 for details on our new gift card program. 

Children’s Service Schedule* 
Tefilat Yeladim (TY) 10:30am:
Shabbat Services for grades 3 and 
4 led by Claire Spechler. 
Knesset Noar (KN) 10:30am:
Shabbat Services for grades 5 and 
6 led by Jane Lindemann. 
Shabbat Enrichment (SE)  
11am-12pm: Shabbat Services for 
ages 4 to 7 led by Harriet Baker in  
Room 106. 
Babysitting: Every Shabbat 
morning in Room 116. 

Service Schedule 
Daily Services:   Monday-Friday at 7 am and  
      Sunday at 8:15 am 
Evening Services:   Sunday-Thursday at 8 pm 
Shabbat Services:   Friday at 6:15 pm and    
      Saturday at 9:30 am 
      Minha at Sundown 

Push the Right Buttons! 
Main Office ......... 751-6663 
TBS Fax.............. 751-2369
Religious School. 751-1824 
Preschool............ 751-0994
Internet Address......www.tbsonline.org

Judaica Shop Hours 
Sunday: 9:00am-1:00pm 

Mon, Wed, Thurs: 9:30am-1:00pm 
Tuesday: 9:30am-6:30pm 

Wednesday: 4:00pm-9:00pm 
Friday: 9:30am-12:00noon 

Hours also available by appointment. 
Call 751-6663. 

Upcoming April Events 

3......... Sisterhood Women’s Seder 
4......... Gan/Mechina Aleph Zimriyonet
6......... Gimel Neviathon
9......... Preschool Holiday Workshop for Passover 
10....... Social Action Cooking 

10 .......Men’s Club Health Series 
10 .......Scholar-in-Residence Noam Zion 
11 .......Shabbat Carlebach Service 
13 .......Religious School Model Seder
17 .......Siyum B’Korim 

19....... 1st Seder—Erev Passover 
20....... 2nd Seder 
21....... TBS Office Closed 
27....... No Religious School 
29....... Religious School Resumes 

24 Adar I

9:30am B/M Kendall 
Price; 7pm Shorashim 
at “Color Me Mine” 

Minha: 5:30pm 
Vayakhel

1 Adar II

9:30am B/M Ruth Coval 

Minha: 5:40pm 
Pekudei 

Shabbat Shekalim 

8 Adar II

9:30am B/M Rebecca 
Schuck

Minha: 6:30pm DST 
Vayikro

Shabbat Zachor 

15 Adar II

6:45pm B/M Jacob 
Meklinsky

Minha: 6:55pm 
Tzav

22 Adar II

9:30am B/M Evan 
Dannenbaum; 6:45pm 
B/M Melinda Schulner  

Minha: 7:00pm 
Shemini

Shabbat Parah 

30 Adar I

10am Kids Music Rd 
7pm Aleph Consecration  

Candlelighting 
time: 5:40pm 

7 Adar II

10am PS Music Round  
6:45pm Preschool 
Shabbat  

Candlelighting 
time: 5:47pm 

14 Adar II

6:30am Full Megillah 
reading following 
Shacharit; 10am PS 
Music Round 

Candlelighting 
time: 5:54pm 

21 Adar II

10am Preschool 
Music Round 

Candlelighting 
time: 6:01pm 

29 Adar I
10:30am PS Music 
Round; 12:30pm Int 
Hebrew; 6:45pm 
Hadassah Rosh Hodesh 
Service/Kiddish; 7:15pm 
Men’s Club Health 
Services 

6 Adar II

10:30am PS Music 
Round; 12:30pm Int 
Hebrew; 6:30pm Social 
Action Cooking 
7:30pm YMG Board 
Meeting 

13 Adar II

10:30am PS Music 
Rd; 12:30pm Int 
Hbrw; 6:45pm Purim 
Celebration; 7:45pm 
Megillah Reading

27 Adar I
9:30am PS Kids Music 
Round; 11am HAZAK 
Mailing; 7pm Hilda’s 
Hebrew, Boy Scouts; 
7:30pm Israeli Dancing 
8:15pm Tuesday Night 
Talmud  

28 Adar I
9am PS Jolly Jumpers 
12:30pm Int Hebrew 
1:30pm Book Club 6:15pm 
PS Music Rd 7:30pm Choir 
Rhrsl, TBS Exec Bd Mtg 
8pm YMG Bd Mtg; 8:15pm 
Bimah Protocol     

4 Adar II

1:30pm HAZAK Bd 
Mtg; 7pm Hilda’s 
Hebrew; 7:30pm 
Sisterhood Bd Mtg, 
Israeli Dancing 

19 Adar II

No Religious School 
No BeST High School 
9am PS Jolly Jumpers 
6:15pm PS Music Round 
7pm Library 
Lecture/Reception 
7:30pm Choir Rehearsal 

12 Adar II
9am PS Jolly Jumpers 
10am PS Purim Program 
12:30pm Int Hbw 
6:15pm PS Music Round 
7:30pm TBS Board Mtg, 
Choir Rehearsal 

5 Adar II

9am PS Jolly Jumpers 
9:15am PS Holiday 
Workshop (Purim); 12:30pm 
Int Hebrew; 6:15pm PS 
Music Rd; 7:30pm Choir 
Rhrsl; 7:45pm Membership 
Committee Meeting 

20 Adar II

10:30pm Preschool  
Music Round 
12:30pm Intermediate 
Hebrew; 6pm 
HAZAK Adult Seder

11 Adar II

9:30am PS Music Round 
4:15pm Religious School 
Gimel Purim Shpiel; 
7:30pm Israeli Dancing; 
8:15pm Tuesday Night 
Talmud

10 Adar II

9:30am PS Music 
Round; 1pm Hadassah 
7pm Women’s League 
7:30pm Advanced  
Hebrew

3 Adar II
9:30am PS Music Round 
12:30pm Lunch & Learn 
7pm Women’s League 
7:30pm Budget Comm 
Mtg, Youth Comm Mtg, 
Advanced Hebrew 

26 Adar I
9:30am Preschool Music 
Round; 6pm Cub Scouts 
7:30pm Jewish War 
Veterans Meeting, 
Advanced Hebrew 
8:15pm Ritual 
Committee Meeting 

23 Adar II

9:30am Sisterhood 
Mah Jongg 
Tournament  
1:15pm Boy Scouts 

16 Adar II

No Religious School 
No BeST High 
School

9 Adar II

Pesach Wine Sale Begins  
9:30am Purim Carnival, 
Religious Sch Pretzel Sale 
 9:15am Learning with the 
Rabbis; 10am-12noon 
Library Open; 1:15pm Boy 
Scouts

2 Adar II
Daylight Savings Time 
Begins! 8:45am BeST III 
trip to JRA; 9am Men’s Club 
B’fast, Rel Schl Pretzel Sale 
9:15am B/M Parents Mtg, 
Learning with the Rabbis 
10am-12Noon Library Open 

25 Adar I

9am Religious School 
Pretzel Sale, BeST IV 
‘Driving Me Crazy’ 
9:15am Learning with the 
Rabbis; 10am-12noon 
Library Open 

18 Adar II

No Religious School 
No BeST High 
School; 9:30am PS 
Music Rd; 7pm 
Hilda’s Hbw; 7:30pm 
Israeli Dancing 

17 Adar II

9:30am PS Music 
Round; 12:30pm 
Lunch & Learn; 7pm 
Women’s League 
7:30pm Adv Hebrew

24 Adar II

9:30am Preschool 
Music Round; 7pm 
Women’s League 
7:30pm Advanced 
Hebrew

Hag Purim! 
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  This phrase is extracted from the story of 
Joseph and his brothers. Joseph went to look for his 
brothers. While getting lost on his way, a man 
approached him offering him help. This man, 
according to Jewish tradition, can be perceived as a 
hero. He came forward to offer help, he directed 
Joseph toward his brothers, and consequently 
affected the history of the Jewish people.
 This man, while we do not even know his name, 
in my opinion, has an important role in the Jewish 
narrative.
 This month, on March 13, and last month on 
February 22, we made sure to name people we 
perceive as heroes: Claire Spechler, with her many 
years of dedication to Jewish education, and Sharon 
Green, a parent and a leader in the partnership that 
we have in educating our children.
 During this period of honoring educators and lay 
leaders, I would like to make sure that we all know 
and remember to recognize all the other teachers 
and parents dedicated to Jewish education. They 
may be, like the “man” in the story, not always 
mentioned by name, but their role is imperative 
when it comes to our children’s future. Please make 
sure you take the time to find out who they are, talk 
to them, express your gratitude and appreciation for 
what they do.

 Some of the experiences that they create for our 
children take place during this month: 

March 7: Our Aleph students will be 
receiving their first prayer books.
March 15: We will recognize our 
mensches—our special students—at 
Shabbat services. The teachers will be there 
to witness the event and later on, to study 
with the rabbis.  
March 18 & 19: Our Gimel students will 
be enhancing our Purim experience with 
their Purim Shpiel. 
March 19: We will be hosting a group of 
Israeli children who have cancer and whose 
dream is to travel to the United States. Our 

(uy:zk ,hatrc) “aec, vn rntk ahtv uvktahu vsac vg, vbvu aht uvtmnhu”
“And a man found him and he was lost in the field, and he asked him,

‘what are you looking for?’” (Genesis 37:15) 

Dalet students will engage in some 
activities with them, and our entire school 
will present them with special Mishloach 
Manot baskets. In the evening, they will 
have dinner with our 7th graders and 
spend some time in their classes.  
March 1, 8 & 15: The Torah will be heard 
through the voices of our young students.
March 9 & 19: Our BeST high school 
students will, again, help the Jewish Relief 
Agency with packing and delivering food 
for families in the Philadelphia area. They 
will also cook with the Social Action 
Committee’s Cook for a Friend program.  

 Thank you, TBS teachers and parents! 

Dina Eliezer,  
Religious School Director 

From the Educational Director 

Shorashim
 Shorashim is the TBS youth group for 2nd 
through 4th graders. We get together each month 
for a social activity. 
 In January, we painted pottery and ate pizza at 
Color Me Mine, and in February, we had an 
awesome “Karate and Cupcakes” program. 

Our March event will be held on Saturday, 
March 1 from 7:00 pm-9:00 pm, when we’ll 
meet at TBS in our PJs, eat ice cream sundaes 
and watch a movie!  
 Please get your 
2nd, 3rd and 4th 
graders
involved in a 
Jewish youth 
group now. 
 Contact 
me for more 
information. 

Staci Boiskin, Advisor
jonboi@aol.com  
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Preschool News
Many things our children learn in preschool are 

reinforced through field trips. Over the past 
several weeks, the children have enjoyed and 
learned from wonderful experiences outside the 
classroom. 
 Our Threes went to the Ritz Theater in Oaklyn 
to see a live performance of “Pinocchio.” For 
many years, the Ritz Theater has featured 
children’s classics and recreates them to an 
appropriate developmental level for preschoolers. 
These productions are performances of classic 
children’s stories and emphasize a moral that 
children easily understand.
 When asked about their “favorite part” of 
seeing this play, here is what the Threes 
expressed:

“I liked when Pinocchio’s nose got longer.”
“I was happy Pinocchio became a real boy.”
“I liked the actresses.”
“I won’t tell a lie.”

“I liked the whale.”
“I liked riding on a school bus.”

 Joining a community celebration for Israel’s 
60th Anniversary, our Three, Four and 
Kindergarten Enrichment classes experienced 
first-hand what it would be like to live in Israel. 
Coordinated by the Jewish Federation of Southern 
New Jersey, we visited the Children’s Museum’s 
“Celebrating Israel at 60.”  
 During classroom time, our Fours made 
suitcases and pretended they were ready to board 
an El Al plane. Even though they landed in the 
Voorhees Town Center, you might easily have 
believed they made aliyah as they shopped in an 
Israeli market, visited a national park, tasted 
falafel and much more. 
  Children learn, grow and aspire through their 
experiences.  

Ellen Berju  
Preschool Director 

BeST High School News 

 Rabbi Peltz, Rachel Zivic and I enjoyed 
a Shabbat weekend with our BeST II (8th 
grade) students at the Pearlstone 
Conference and Retreat Center in 
Reisterstown, Maryland. We spent the 
weekend playing games, praying together 
and sharing in excellent discussions on 
our topic “Jewish Life After Bar/Bat 
Mitzvah.” Our teens eagerly and actively 
led T’fillot (services), Brachot (blessings) 
and read Torah. 
 Here are just some of the comments 
from our students regarding the weekend: 

“I wasn’t sure if I wanted to come here, 
now I hope that we come back next year!” 

 “I thought that it was going to be all 
praying and learning Jewish stuff. We had 
a lot of fun doing all kinds of things.” 

 “The Mystery Trip on Saturday night 
was really great. I had a lot of fun 
hanging out with my friends.” 

 We had a wonderful time with our 

teenagers discovering their unique and special talents (especially their 
taste in music). Having them as part of our BeST Hebrew High 
School program is truly a delight! 

B'Shalom, 
Jennifer Stofman, Program Director 

Another Wonderful BeST II Winter Retreat! 

 We all had the BeST time at the BeST II winter retreat held at the 
Pearlstone Conference Center in Reisterstown, Maryland! Leading 
the trip were Rabbi Peltz, Rachel Zivic and TBS Program Director 
Jennifer Stofman.
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The Conservative Movement is committed to 
Halakhah – Jewish Law. This requires responses to 
questions which arise and occasional reviews of ritual 
procedures. Our mode of operation is that the rabbis 
interpret or present relevant Halakhah, and the TBS 
Ritual Committee implements the policy. At a recent 
Ritual Committee meeting, Rabbis Lindemann, 
Levenson, and Peltz  (in consultation with Rabbi Lewis) 
shared with us some of their recent decisions. Here are 
the results of those decisions: 

1) We have changed the formula we use for calling 
people to the Torah in a relatively minor way.  

In the past we used the phrase “ya’amode Yitzchack 
ben Avraham v’Sarah, Shlishi” – Arise, Isaac son of 
Abraham and Sarah, three. Now we will say “ya’amode 
Yitzchack ben Avraham v’Sarah LaAliya HaShlishit” – 
arise to the third aliyah.  

While we will try to give the first aliyah to a Kohen 
or Bat Kohen and the second to a Levi or Bat Levi, there 
are times when we will need to give those aliyot to 
Israelites. When that is necessary, we will use a phrase 
asking the Kohen’s permission. In addition, there may 
be times when we need to put a Kohen or Levi in a later 
position (which we have been doing as needed for many 
years). By using the new formula, it is much less 
confusing on the Bimah!  

2)  We will urge women to use the designation of 
bat Kohen (daughter of a Kohen) or bat Levi (daughter 
of a Levi) when their father’s Hebrew name is used.  
This applies regardless of marital status. In the past, we 
tended not to stress that designation for married women 
who had that “yichus.”   

3)  We will continue to require married, divorced 
and widowed women to wear head coverings when they 

Ritual Committee 
go up to the Bimah. Appropriate choices would be a 
lace head covering (which we have outside the 
sanctuary and bet midrash), a kippah or a hat. While 
bat mitzvah girls are not required to wear a head 
covering, they may choose to do so. 

4) We have adjusted the times for the Shabbat 
Congregational Mincha (Afternoon) service so that we 
start the service before candle-lighting time. In the 
past, in an effort to keep our services starting on the 
quarter hour, we often would start after that time, 
though still before sunset. Now we will use times that 
are closer to the proper time (staying on 5 minute 
intervals –such as 5:40 or 6:05.  This has produced the 
added benefit of allowing a few minutes between the 
Mincha and Ma’ariv services for a brief comment by 
one of our Rabbis – so we have returned to the 
tradition of a bit of learning late on Shabbat afternoon. 
  All of these items reflect our constant effort to 
make TBS an institution based on Jewish law and 
customs that is alive and thriving.   

Alvin Stern 

Mothers!
Have the honor of 
reading Torah on  

Mother’s Day 
Weekend.

Torah reading will take 
place on May 10, 2008. 
For your part, training 
and assistance, 
contact Sue K. Levine 
by April 8, 2008 at
428-7957 or 
chukosh@mac.com.Passover Kiddushim 

Pesach Kiddushim Sponsorship 
 Please send this completed form and your check 
to: Pesach Kiddushim c/o Temple Beth Sholom, 
1901 Kresson Road, Cherry Hill, NJ  08003. 

Name ______________________________ 
Address ____________________________ 
City _____________ State ___ Zip ______ 
Phone ______________________________
Dollar Amount Enclosed  $___________ 

It has been a TBS custom for congregants to make 
monetary contributions for the Pesach Kiddushim. 

Can we count on you this year?   

Preschool Reminder 
Registration continues for:  

• Preschool and Kindergarten 2008-2009 
• Parent/Child Programs:  

Kids Music Round 
Jolly Jumpers 

Splish, Splash & Fun! 
• Camp Keshet Summer Program 

Please call the Preschool Office for more 
information at 856-751-0994 
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 This month marks the third year that the Jewish 
Community Foundation has generously funded a 
series of three free lectures in conjunction with the 
South Jersey Jewish Librarians Council. The 
enclosed flyer gives the information for all 
three lectures.
 I am very excited about the line-up of 
speakers, as they are all wonderful 
lecturers with much to say on a very 
interesting topic—how we as Jews have 
changed and adapted to this country and 
created an American Jewish identity. 
 Dr. Beth Wenger, Professor of Jewish 
History at the University of Pennsylvania, 
will be speaking at TBS on Wednesday, 
March 26th at 7:30 pm. Dr. Wenger will 
be speaking about her new book "The 
Jewish Americans: Three Centuries of 

Library Corner 

Jewish Voices in America." 
 This book is the companion volume to the 6-
hour PBS series that aired in January. In her book, 
Beth Wenger explores American Jewish history 
through intimate first-person accounts of several 

generations of American Jews—writer, 
activists, musicians, spiritual leaders, 
politicians and ordinary Jews who 
shaped American Jewish culture. 
 Dr. Wenger is a dynamic young 
speaker who we invite you to all enjoy! 
The two-DVD set of the PBS series is 
now in the library collection as well as 
Dr. Wenger's book for your borrowing 
pleasure.
 Hope to see you at all three lectures! 

B'Shalom, 
Judy Brookover, Librarian 

A Special Event 

On Thursday, March 13, the 
Delaware Valley Region of the Jewish 
Educators Assembly will hold a gala, 
honoring members of our community 
for their dedication to Jewish 
education within the Conservative 
Movement. At this event, Claire 
Spechler and Sharon Green will be 
recognized for their exceptional 
contributions to Temple Beth Sholom. 
 Claire has been involved in Jewish 
education for over fifty years and is a 
teacher, a leader, and an inspiration. 
She teaches third grade and leads our 
Junior Congregation services, but she 
is also a devoted student herself, 
learning at every opportunity. TBS
recently celebrated her 85th birthday in 
a consecration ceremony that brought 
together her students, both  “old” and 
“new”—“l’dor va-dor ul’netzach 
netzachim.”
 Sharon Green has been a true 
partner in the TBS educational 
community, helping to create a Jewish 
environment suitable to learning and 

Mazel Tov to Our Jewish Educators! 

Our honorees Sharon Green and Claire Spechler. 

growing Jewishly. As a parent, Sharon was constantly 
involved in the Religious School as a school board member, 
chair, and most recently, a vice president holding the education 
portfolio.  She is the mother of 3 TBS Confirmands, past 
active USY members, and Camp Ramah alumni. 
 We wish our education leaders Yishar Kochachem for the 
inspiring work that they do. 
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numbers look like for operating the 
synagogue. The TBS financial year 
runs from July 1 to June 30 and the 
budget process begins a year in 
advance. So we started in the fall of 
2007 to plan for the financial year of 
July 1, 2008, through June 30, 2009.
 Eric Jacobs works with many 
people within TBS to compile the various 
budgets. A lot of the work is performed by Abbie 
Seher, who assists with estimating revenues, and 
many of the operating budgets, such as office 
costs, maintenance, high holidays and others. 
Budgets are also prepared for the Hebrew School 
by Dina Eliezer and for the preschool by Ellen 
Berju, both of whom receive input from their 
respective boards.  
 The mission of the Budget Committee is to 
ensure each operating department of the 
synagogue is held accountable for its 
expenditures, and to the extent it is a revenue 
source, its revenue generation. The “bottom line” 
of the budget process is to determine whether the 
revenues into TBS from congregants’ annual 
dues, fees for Hebrew School and preschool and 
other sources, such as donations, will be enough 
to cover the costs of running the synagogue. It 
must be stressed that our goal is to balance the 
budget, which means our revenues are sufficient 
to cover our operating expenses. It must also be 
stressed that TBS is subject to increases in costs 
just like we all are in our businesses and homes. 
The impact of increasing gas prices, insurance 
costs and many others is felt directly here at TBS.
 Just like any other expense or investment we 
face, it is a challenge to keep our annual dues and 
various fees at the same level from year to year, 
simply because the costs that underline those 
revenues are increasing. Think about what it takes 
to heat the synagogue in the winter months; to 
keep it clean and presentable for services and its 
other uses, to clear the snow from the parking lot 
(remember snow?) and think about exactly how 
many hours a day the doors of TBS are open for 
us.
 The Budget Committee receives each of the 
budgets and thoroughly analyzes and discusses 
them as presented. We have a chance at each 
meeting to question the preparer as to the basis for 

Budget Committee (continued from page 3) the budget and to ensure all avenues of cost-
savings are considered. 
Similarly, for revenue-
based items, such as 
congregants’ dues and 
school fees, we ensure 
that the enrollment 
numbers are based on 
actual numbers or best 
estimates. Relating back 

to the Book of Numbers, this is not unlike each 
person having to provide documents to prove 
what tribe from which they descended!  
 As congregants, we should all be mindful that 
the synagogue’s budget is in excess of $3.5 
million, which should give everyone an 
appreciation for the complexity of his process. It 
should also give you an appreciation of the 
importance of each piece of the budget puzzle and 
how important everyone’s efforts are in the 
process. Each of our fellow congregants can help 
with any aspects of the budget, especially getting 
involved in fundraising efforts, buying SCRIP, 
special events and many others. You can also 
volunteer to be part of the Budget Committee! 
 At the end of the day, our role is to present a 
budget to the TBS Executive Committee that has 
a solid foundation. We also provide other input on 
programs which could benefit the synagogue, 
such as the implementation of the ACH payments 
which:
• allows dues to be paid on a regular monthly 

basis directly out of congregants’ bank 
accounts;

• helps TBS’ cash flow; 
• lessens the burden on congregants to mail 

checks to the synagogue; 
• helps congregants avoid using their credit 

cards for transactions at the synagogue, thus 
reducing the fees that TBS has to pay to the 
credit card companies.  

 The budget process begins in the fall and runs 
through spring until we make it through the 
wilderness of numbers! 
 If you have any questions about this process, 
please feel free to ask me or any of our committee 
members: Jerry Baer, Rich Berman, Jeff Brenner, 
Stuart Goldstein, Ben Green, Joe Kingan, Stacey 
Udell and Joel Weiss, or our tireless treasurer, 
Ben Ansell.

Howard Silverstone, Committee Chair  
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TBS Purim Carnival 

Sunday, March 16 
9:30 am-1:00 pm 

Great NEW Games, Awesome Prizes
and Fun for All 

New This Year: 
Pre-Carnival Ticket Sales March 5, 9 and 12 

Receive 100 tickets for $20 (Save $5) 

For more information,  
call Jennifer Stofman  

at 856-751-6663. 

 

TBS Purim Services 

Thursday, March 20 

6:45 pm:  
Family Purim  
Celebration

7:45 pm:  
Complete Megillah Reading 

Friday, March 21 

6:30 am: 
A full reading of the 
Megillah will follow 

Shacharit 
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ANTELL EDUCATIONAL & CULTURAL FUND 
DONOR YAHRZEIT 
Sharon Antell ..................Mother, Lillian Antell 
Barbara & Barry  
Hoffman ..........................Mother, Lillian Antell 

CYNTHIA & EDWARD ADLEMAN FUND FOR 
TEACHER ENRICHMENT 
DONOR IN HONOR OF 
Bea & Harry Bernstein ...Teddie Kritz 

DONOR IN MEMORY OF 
Bea & Harry Bernstein ...Hana Kramer 

DONOR SPEEDY RECOVERY 
Bea & Harry Bernstein ...Cynthia Adleman 

MAX BECKER SILVER TORAH FUND 
DONOR IN APPRECIATION 
Allan Ginsburg................Ken Arnold 

LEONARD COHEN SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
DONOR YAHRZEIT 
Bobbie Cohen .................Mother, Sara Getz 

CARY MASSA BREAST CANCER FUND 
DONOR IN HONOR OF 
Lori & Eric Miller...........Yad b’Yad 

GENERAL FUND 
DONOR IN APPRECIATION 
Karen & Robert  
Malmud...........................Father, Marvin Soffer 
 Grandmother, Ruth Demster 

DONOR IN HONOR OF
Lori & Gary Udell ..........Ken & Avra Seidman 
Eric & Carolyn Jacobs ....Birth of Kyle James Fisher 
Janet & Art Simons.........Naomi & Barry Schimmer 
 Robie & Bob Bloom 
Michelle & Stephen 
Scheinthal........................Elana Slobodien’s marriage 
 Amanda Horowitz’s Bat Mitzvah 
Zach Oppenheimer and 
Terri Klein.......................Leslie Hackmyer & Steve 
 Sacharow’s engagement 
Sherry & Mark Sopin......Robie & Bob Bloom’s 40th 
 wedding anniversary 
Melvin & Selma Saltz.....Claire Spechler 

DONOR IN MEMORY OF 
Fran Eisenberg ................Gloria Friedman 
Adele Rosenberg.............Sylvia Odlen 
Elaine & Nate Freed .......Mort Markoff 
Barbara Ryan ..................Benjamin Buchalter 
John Butler & Katherine 
Whitehouse .....................Chana Magun 
The Bogdonoff Family ...Jack Lomberg 
 Alvin Zigun 
The Bromberg Family.....Seth Dembowitz 
Sol & Caroline Gantz......Chana Magun 
Andy & Marcia Portelli ..Jerome Warren 
Mindy & Doug  
Fendrick ..........................Jerome Warren 
Michelle & Stephen 
Scheinthal........................Seth Dembowitz 
Pearl Bramnick ...............Morton Markoff 
Eva Becker......................Chana Magun 
The Fox-Ehrenberg 
Family .............................Alvin Zigun 

DONOR YAHRZEIT 
Claire Bass ......................Father-in-law 
Charlotte Gold ................Husband, Marty Gold 
Kallen Korin ...................Father, Daniel Stillwell 
Michael Dickerman ........Father 
Shirley & Mort  
Rubinstein .......................Father, William Rubinstein 
 Father, Joseph Silverman 
Myrna Birnbaum.............Mother-in-law, Fannie Birnbaum 
Claire D’Angelo..............Albert Weiner 
Anita Rosner ...................Robert Rosner 
Nelly Toll........................Mother, Rose Ostrovsky 
Naomi Jones....................Sister, Deborah Robinson 
Alan Berkowitz...............Father, Irving Berkowitz 

Naomi Jones ................... Husband, Benjamin 
Paul Rubin ...................... Father, Israel 
 Mother, Sophie 
Mikki & Howard  
Becker............................. Father, Seymour Middleman 
Alex Post ........................ Father, Samuel Post 
Joseph Fox & family ...... Father, George Fox 
Marvin Schultz ............... Yahrzeit 
Sara-ellen Greenberg...... Father, Samuel Fried 
Dori Rose........................ Father, Murray Fenig 
Beatrice Greenberg......... Mother, Ida Gruber 
 Father, Paul Gruber 
Deena Whitman.............. Mother, Celia Axelrod 
Irv Lazar ......................... Sister, Pauline Waronker 
Irene Morrow.................. Jeanette Salkow 
Maxine Butler................. Grandmother, Faye Richman 
Alice Mathis ................... Charles Robinson 
Myrna Birnbaum ............ Husband, Albert Birnbaum 
Naomi Jones ................... Brother, Charles H. Robinson, Jr.  
Janet Simons...................  Father, Fred Oberlander 
Renee & Millard 
Braunstein....................... Grandson, Reid Trager 
Linda Goldkrantz............ Father, Louis Altman 
Louise Greenbaum ......... Father-in-law, Isadore Greenbaum 
 Sister, Selma Camassar 
Debbie Perlman .............. Father, Martin Gold 
Allen Salm...................... Father, Curt Salm 
Lynne Levin ................... Dorothy Salon 
Norman Kritz.................. Father 
Sue & Jeff Kossow......... Father, Isaac Kossow 
Florence Leace ............... Sister, Mildred Sbar 
Barbara Bernstein ........... Father 
Joe & Trudy Levin ......... Brother, Sidney Levin 
Joseph Golkow ............... Mother, Anna Golkow 
Amy Blackstone ............. Father, Samuel Gurian 
Deena Yellin................... Harry Yellin 
 Benjamin Greenberg 
 Minnie Greenberg 
Suzanne, Brian, Craig & 
Carly Robinson............... Grandmother, Clara Hasson 
 Grandfather, Ted Weinfeld 
Florence Leace ............... Father, Max Sbar 
Albert Sbar ..................... Father 
Beatrice Bernstein .......... Father, Samuel Bellitz 
Stephen Jay..................... Father, Jules Jay 
 Mother, Regina Jay 
Michael Lazar................. Grandfather, Morris Rosen 
Joy & Gordon Schafer.... Dorothy Salon 
Sylvia Schafer................. Mother-in-law, Anna Schafer 
 Father, Samuel Sloan 
Ann Milstein................... Mother, Frances Arbitman 
Elliott & Iris Goldfinger. Mother, Sarah Goldfinger 
Erna Anolik .................... Mother-in-law, Jenny Anolik 
Barry Gleimer................. Mother, Rosalyn Gleimer 
Allen Etish...................... Father, Irving Etish 
Claire Bass...................... Mother-in-law, Mary Bass 
Manya Kamerling........... Father, Louis Lerner 
William Kamerling......... Mother, Dorothy 
Lenore Starker ................ Father, Charles Bleshman 
Melvin Starker................ Sister, Ida Starker 
Nathan Bloch.................. Father, Motck Bloch  
Pearl Bramnick ............... Mother, Marion Gesoff 
 Brother, Irving Gesoff 
 Mother-in-law, Anna Bramnick 
 Lowell Fishman 
Cynthia & Ed Adleman .. Father, Meyer Adleman 
 Mother, Fannie Adleman 
Debra Zimmerman ......... Father, Ascher Kauffman 
Gary Bressler.................. Father, Joseph Bressler 
Arline & Ira Dolich ........ Father, Mac 
 Mother, Ruth 
Vera Bradin .................... Yahrzeit 
Gail Fendrick.................. Mother, Minnie Brand 
 Aunt, Rose Warshauer 

ALBERT GLEANER MEMORIAL FUND 
DONOR IN MEMORY OF 
Harold & Lorraine 
Gleaner ........................... Chana Magun 

DONOR YAHRZEIT 
Harold & Lorraine 
Gleaner ........................... Mother, Rose Zelnick 

HERBERT GOLDBERG LIBRARY FUND 
DONOR IN APPRECIATION 
Minna & Ed Recht.......... Rabbi Lindemann  

DONOR IN HONOR OF 
Alison & Mark Shapiro.. Mark Cohen 
Judy & Paul Cohen......... Birth of Kyle James Fisher 
Shirley & Mort 
Rubinstein....................... Rabbi Lewis 
 Rabbi Lindemann 
Jana & Mark Gelernt  
and family....................... Joshua Bannett’s Bar Mitzvah 
 Birth of Rivi Hannah Jay 
Candy & Paul Rubin ...... Todd Bromberg’s engagement 

DONOR IN MEMORY OF 
Zelda & Irv Joffe ............ Gloria Friedman 
Fran & Don Rebhun ....... Jack Lomberg 
Michelle & Mark  
Gershon .......................... Thelma Shotlander 
Barbara & Marc Ayes .... Father of Sheri & Brian Effron 
Sharon & Bennett  
Shanker........................... Jerome Warren 
Edith Kalech................... Chana Magun 
Jana & M ark Gelernt 
and family....................... Alvin Zigun 

DONOR SPEEDY RECOVERY 
Jack Goldstein ................ Jodi Kaufman-Cooper 

DONOR YAHRZEIT 
Carl Byck........................ Brother, Samuel Byck 

SHELLIE GREENSPUN SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
DONOR IN HONOR OF 
Carl & Beverly Byck...... Birth of Daria & Nickolas Chesnick 

DONOR IN MEMORY OF 
Bobbi & Gerry  
Grossman........................ Charlotte Fromme 
 Mother of Barry Abrams 

ISRAEL CONFIRMATION FUND 
DONOR IN HONOR OF 
Dotti & Aaron Singer ..... Mason Steven’s Bar Mitzvah 
Donna & Udy Nahum .... Mason Steven’s Bar Mitzvah 
Wendy Levin .................. Brian Stomel’s Bar Mitzvah 
Ruth Brodnick ................ Rachel Hess’ Bat Mitzvah 

DONOR IN MEMORY OF 
Michele Brill .................. Chana Magun 
 Gloria Friedman 
 Betty Kapnek 
Gloria & Jerry Baer ........ Chana Magun 

DONOR YAHRZEIT 
Allan Ginsburg ............... Florence Ginsburg 

JOYS OF JEWISH LIVING SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
DONOR IN HONOR OF 
Michael Lazar................. My 50th birthday and 37th  
 anniversary of my Bar Mitzvah 
Betty & Frank Adler....... Claire Spechler 

DONOR IN MEMORY OF 
Betty & Frank Adler....... Chana Magun 

EVELYN & WILLIAM KATZ LANDSCAPING FUND 
DONOR IN MEMORY OF 
Judy Katz........................ Jerry Ellner 

DONOR YAHRZEIT 
The Trager Family.......... Reid Trager 

KIDDISH FUND 
DONOR IN HONOR OF 
Alison & Mark Shapiro.. Jordan Shapiro 

KAREN LEVY SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
DONOR IN HONOR OF 
Cheryl & Chuck Scott 
and family....................... Birth of Carol & Joel Silbert’s  
 granddaughter, Charli Faye 

WE GRATEFULLY ACKNOWLEDGE YOUR CONTRIBUTIONS
To send a contribution card, requests should be made to Betzy Abramson in the synagogue office.



March 2008 ADAR I/ADAR II 5768   Page 15 

Please give this a 
try, and thank you 
in advance for your 
cooperation! 

DONOR IN MEMORY OF 
Joseph Magun................. Betty Kapnek 
Sylvia Levy .................... Lou Field 
Joe Kingan...................... Chana Magun 
Cheryl & Chuck Scott 
and family....................... Chana Magun 

DONOR YAHRZEIT  
Sylvia Levy .................... Father, Benjamin Neifield 
Estelle Kushner .............. Mother, Celia Davis 

MUSIC ENDOWMENT FUND 
DONOR IN APPRECIATION 
Phyllis Gorsen ................ David Hollander 

RABBI MICAH PELTZ TZEDAKAH FUND 
DONOR IN APPRECIATION 
HAZAK.......................... Rabbi Peltz 

DONOR IN HONOR OF 
Daniel Rednic................. Rabbi Peltz 

PRAYER BOOK & BIBLE FUND 
DONOR IN HONOR OF 
Jennifer & Eric  
Stofman .......................... Mason Steven’s Bar Mitzvah 
Naomi & Barry 
Schimmer ....................... Robie & Bob Bloom’s 40th 
 anniversary 
Brian, Gilah, Rachel & 
Shoshannah Sietz ........... Rabbi Lewis’ 60 years at TBS 
 Rabbi Albert and Sarah Lewis 

DONOR IN MEMORY OF 
The Bromberg Family .... Vernon Malerman 

DONOR SPEEDY RECOVERY 
Norman Hutz.................. Jerry Pitter 
 Leonore Seltzer 

DONOR YAHRZEIT 
Norman Hutz.................. Diane Hutz 

PERRY B GOLDSTEIN MORNING MINYON FUND 
DONOR IN APPRECIATION 
Ed & Minna Recht ......... Morning Minyon 

DONOR IN HONOR OF 
Ginger & Ken Arnold..... Myrna Cohen 

DONOR IN MEMORY OF 
Barry & Ahuva  
Gleimer........................... Perry Barr 

DONOR SPEEDY RECOVERY 
Bobby & Goldie Block... Norman Block 
Ruth & Paul Brodnick.... Heidi Goroway 

CAMP RAMAH SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
DONOR IN HONOR OF 
Jerry & Debbie Shrier .... Birth of Micah Guthrie Gilinsky 

DONOR IN MEMORY OF 
Hope & Peter Honig....... Morton Markoff 

DONOR YAHRZIET 
Jerry & Fran Ackerman.. Grandmother, Chaya Sarka 

RABBI LEWIS TZEDAKAH FUND 
DONOR IN HONOR OF
Shirley & Irv Lazar ........ Rabbi Lewis 
Janet & Art Simons ........ Rabbi Lewis 

DONOR IN MEMORY OF 
Cynthia & Ed Adleman.. Chana Magun 
 Sister of Naomi Stoglin 
 Lowell Fishman 
Cynthia & Ed Adleman.. Chana Magun 
 Sister of Naomi Stoglin 
Ann & Marc Milstein ..... Gloria Friedman 

DONOR YAHRZEIT 
Jacqui & Frank  
Tobolsky......................... Paul & Rose Astor 
Cynthia & Ed Adleman.. Father, Meyer Adleman 
 Mother, Fannie Adleman 

RABBI LINDEMANN TZEDAKAH FUND 
DONOR IN APPRECIATION 
Daniel Rednic................. Rabbi Lindemann 
Allan Ginsburg ............... Jane Lindemann 
Marc Cohen.................... Arnie Baskies 

DONOR IN HONOR OF 
Anita Rothstein............... Rabbi Lindemann 
Alyece & Steve  
Cummings ...................... Rabbi Lindemann 
Neil & Andi Levin ......... Rabbi Lindemann 
Shirley & Irv Lazar ........ Rabbi Lindemann 
Linda & Steve Friedman Rabbi Lindemann 
Diane & Ralph Dressler . Rabbi Lindemann 
Norman & Myrna 
Grolnick.......................... Allison & Brent Fisher 
Gloria & Jerry Baer........ Rabbi Lindemann 
Cindy & Eric Stevens..... Mason’s Bar Mitzvah 
Janet & Art Simons ........ Birth of Ryan Daniel Spitz 
 Rabbi Lindemann 
Rita & Seymour Spiegel. Amy Spiegel’s aliyah 
Hildred Nozick ............... Robie & Bob Bloom’s 40th 
 wedding anniversary 
 Todd Bromberg’s engagement 

DONOR IN MEMORY OF 
Saul & Miriam 
Grossmann...................... Charlotte Fromme 
 Gloria Friedman 
The Singer Family.......... Stacey Beth Cohen 
Amy & Andy  
Blackstone ...................... Charlotte Fromme 
Shari & Sam Rabinowitz 
and family....................... Seth Dembowitz 
Judy & Alan Cohen, 
Mark & Robin ................ Mother, Mary Elias 

DONOR SPEEDY RECOVERY 
The Silverstone Family .. Michael Seltzer 
Esther Polacoff ............... Robie Bloom 

DONOR YAHRZEIT 
Diane Morse ................... Mother, Betty Urove 

RABBI LEVENSON TZEDAKAH FUND 
DONOR IN APPRECIATION 
Judy & Richard  
Hymowitz ....................... Rabbi Levenson  
Rachel Gross and 
H.P. Baker ...................... Birth of Shir Levenson 

DONOR IN HONOR OF 
Ruth Jaffe ....................... Selma & Mel Saltz 
Cindy & Eric Stevens..... Mason’s Bar Mitzvah 

DONOR SPEEDY RECOVERY  
Janine Breier &  
Richard Greenberg ......... Herbert Breier 

RACHMIEL COHEN LEVENSON SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
FOR CAMP RAMAH 
DONOR IN MEMORY OF 
Stan & Helene Curzman. Chana Magun 

DONOR SPEEDY RECOVERY  
Stan & Helene Curzman. Jerry Pitter 

GEORGE & MARY SHILLING SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
DONOR IN MEMORY OF 
Tania & Jerry Sokoloff... Betty Kapnek 

DONOR YAHRZEIT 
Tania & Jerry Sokoloff... Mary Shilling 
Allan Ginsburg ............... Aaron Ginsburg 

SOCIAL ACTION FUND 
DONOR IN HONOR OF  
The Silverstone Family .. Karyn Davis 

SANDRA FRAME MUSIC FUND 
DONOR IN MEMORY OF 
Myrna Birnbaum and  
family ............................. Chana Magun 

SPECIAL NEEDS EDUCATION FUND 
DONOR IN HONOR OF 
Shari & David Leff......... Temple Beth Sholom  

DONOR IN MEMORY OF 
Evy & Marvin Sellers .....Perry Weinstock 

STANLEY & DORIS RAVITZ ACT OF KINDNESS FUND 
DONOR IN HONOR OF 
The Dannenbaum  
Family .............................Mason Steven’s Bar Mitzvah 

DONOR IN MEMORY OF 
Steve & Lynny Ravitz.....Jerome Warren 
Burton & Barbara Lavin .Jerry Warren 
Debbi, Sam, Daniel & 
Eric First..........................Father of Mitch Marcus 
Arleen & Michael  
Shinder ............................Aaron Katz 

SHIRLEY TOLTZIS PLAYGROUND EQUIPMENT & 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
DONOR IN HONOR  
The Berju Family ............Birth of Kyle James Fisher 

DONOR IN MEMORY OF 
The Berju Family ............Miles Lerman 
Michelle & Mark  
Gershon ...........................Ethel Savitz 

TEACHERS’ CONFERENCE & EDUCATION FUND 
DONOR IN APPRECIATION 
Alison & Mark Shapiro...Claire Spechler 

DONOR IN HONOR OF 
Dori Rose ........................Claire Spechler 
Caren & Mark Fendrick..Birth of Kyle James Fisher 
 Brent & Allison Fisher 
Ruth & Paul Brodnick.....Jordan Shapiro 
Barry & Josephine  
Nagelberg........................Claire Spechler 
Carol & Joel Silbert ........Claire Spechler 
Josephine, Barry, Yoni 
and Dan Nagelberg .........Claire Spechler 
Rosalyn & Richard  
Knopf ..............................Claire Spechler 
Marc & Ann Milstein......Claire Spechler 

DONOR IN MEMORY OF 
Dora & Oscar Wilsker ....Chana Magun 
Caren & Mark Fendrick..Chana Magun 
Saul & Miriam 
Grossmann ......................Chana Magun 

TORAH ENDOWMENT FUND 
DONOR IN MEMORY OF 
Caren & Mark Fendrick..Seth Dembowitz 

USY KADIMAH FUND 
DONOR IN MEMORY 
Susan & Arnie Baskies ...Vernon Malerman 
 Jerome Warren 
 Alvin Zigun 
 Mildred Servets 
Karen & Robert 
Malmud & family ...........Herk Levine 

Did You Know That… 
...we average over 50 calls a week 

from congregants asking us for the 
phone numbers of other congregants?  
 ...that there’s a no-cost alternative?  

Call 1-800-FREE-
411 (1-800-373-
3411) and you’ll be 
connected to a free 
directory assistance 
service.  
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Please let us Know 
One of the most challenging tasks we face 

in the TBS Office is keeping track of members 
who are ill, have lost a loved one, or who 
otherwise might benefit from a phone call or 
visit from one of our rabbis. We can only alert 
them if you alert us. 

 If you’re aware of any 
such situations, please 
call Ruth Brodnick in the 
office at 856-751-6663, 
and give her the 
information. She will 
make sure it gets to our 
rabbis’ attention. 

Young Members Group
 The TBS Young Members Group has two 
exciting programs planned for the month of 
March.
 On March 12 at 9:15 am, Rabbis Levenson and 
Peltz will lead the fourth class in the series “Stay 
One Jewish Step Ahead of Your Child.” This 
session will focus on Purim, providing parents 
with a refresher on the holiday, and offering 
creative, meaningful ways to celebrate at home 
with children. Discussion at these sessions has 
been both fun and educational. I encourage you to 
join us for what promises to be another lively 
class. Please contact me with questions or to 
register for this free program. 
 Mara Rosenthal and Robin Kahn have been 
busy planning a Young Members Group Ladies’ 
Night Out at Color Me Mine in Voorhees on 

March 13 from 7:00 pm to 8:30 pm. Join us for an 
evening of pottery-painting, refreshments and 
relaxation.
 Price is $10 per person, plus 
the cost of your pottery piece. 
For more information, and to 
register, contact Mara at 856-
874-4080 or 
maraladybug111@aol.com; or 
Robin at 856-489-7729 or 
kahnr@comcast.net. To reserve 
your space, send a check made payable to TBS to 
the TBS Office by March 6. 
 We hope to see you there! 

Stacey Chazin, 
Chairperson, Young Members Group Committee 

856-424-6108, schazin@comcast.net 

You can now send a
contribution card online.  
Visit www.tbsonline.org

and click on Send a Tribute. 

Attention All Movie Buffs
and Coffee Devotees! 

Gift cards are now available at all times for 
The Ritz Movie Theatre and Starbucks!  

No special orders necessary to purchase gift 
cards for these popular vendors. Stop by the 
TBS Office to pick them up, just as you do for 

ShopRite SCRIP! 
Check out our list of other participating 

vendors at www.tbsonline.org.

When you shop with gift cards from TBS, it 
costs you nothing, and it helps us raise funds.  

Find order forms online, in the TBS Office, on 
the table outside the main sanctuary and 
inside this issue of 

Temple Talk.

For more info, call 
Sandy Agus at 489-3221 

or Beverly Glass  
at 424-3689. 

How Do I Advertise in Temple Talk? 
We get that question all the time! So, here’s how. 

Single Ad: approximately the size of a business card; Double Ad: double the size of a business card. 

INSIDE PAGE
# of Issues    Single     Double 
    3       $135      $270 
    6         250       500 
    11         415       830 

BACK OUTSIDE PAGE
# of Issues    Single     Double 
    3       $180      $360 
    6         340       680 
    11         600      1200 
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Temple Beth Sholom Directory 
Office: 856-751-6663 • School: 856-751-1824 • Preschool: 856-751-0994 

CLERGY

Rabbi Steven C. Lindemann 
 reblindy@aol.com 
Rabbi Joel M. Levenson 
 rabbijlev@tbsonline.org
Rabbi Micah J. Peltz 
 ravmicah@tbsonline.org
Cantor Jen Cohen 
 jecohen@jtsa.edu 

STAFF

Ackerman, Jerry,  
Executive Director Emeritus 
 jerrya@tbsonline.org
Abramson, Betzy, Front Office 
 betzya@tbsonline.org
Baker, Harriet,
Preschool Coordinator 
 hbaker8684@aol.com
Barkan-Shamir, Tamar, 
Assistant to Education Director 
 tamarb@tbsonline.org
Berju, Ellen, Preschool Director 
 ellenb@tbsonline.org
Brodnick, Ruth, Front Office 
 ruthb@tbsonline.org
Brookover, Judy, Librarian 
 judy.brookover@gmail.com
Eliezer, Dina, Education Director 
 dinae@tbsonline.org
Ferguson, Michele, Preschool 
Office  
 michelef@tbsonline.org
Jacobs, Eric, Executive Director 
 ericj@tbsonline.org
Magowan, Steve, Facilities 
Manager
 856-751-6663 
Markoff, Linda, School Office 
 lindam@tbsonline.org
Rutter-Leia, Patti, Front Office 
 pattir@tbsonline.org
Seher, Abbie, Accountant 
 abbies@tbsonline.org
Stofman, Jennifer, Program 
Director
 stofboysmom@comcast.net 
Trichon, Patty, Front Office 
 pattyt@tbsonline.org

BOARD OFFICERS
President: Mark Fendrick 
mark.fendrick@morganstanley.com
Vice Presidents:  
 Jerry Baer 
  jbthebronx@gmail.com
 Vivian Barnett 
  vivinch@comcast.net
 Sandy Brown 
  sandyb3666@aol.com
 Ann Sundstrom 
  ayay51@yahoo.com 
Vice President/Secretary: 
 Debbie Perlman 
  rdperlman@comcast.net
Treasurer: Ben Ansell 
  bhansell@aol.com 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Adult Education: 
Margie Dannenbaum 
 mdannenbau@aol.com
Dana Fallick 
 starrflick@aol.com
Arts & Beautification: 
Rachel Kurz 
 fredark@aol.com 
Budget: Howard Silverstone 
 hsilverstone@
 forensicresolutions.com
Catering: Steve Scheinthal 
 scheinth@umdnj.edu
College Connection:
Robin Kaufman 
 larrph@aol.com
E-mail Lists: David Hollander 
 dmhollander@verizon.net
HAZAK (Sr. Chaverim): 
Hilda Isaacson 
 jhildamli@earthlink.net
House & Grounds: 
Peter Goodman 
 petergoodman@comcast.net
Frank Haaz 
 fhaaz@wagnersharer.com 
Leadership Development: 
Jonathan Boiskin 
 jonboi@aol.com

Long Range Planning: 
Art Simons 
 artsimons66@comcast.net
Membership: 
Marc Cohen 
 mc924@aol.com
Alison Shapiro 
 alisonshapiro@hotmail.com
Men’s Club: Adam Pollack 
 mh_consulting@comcast.net
Personnel: Ellen Spitz 
 easpitz@comcast.net
Plus Givers: Sandy Brown 
 sandyb3666@aol.com
Preschool Board: Marcia Brown 
 mbrown1324@aol.com
Publicity: Robin Rudofker 
 rudo428@aol.com
Religious School Board:
Andi Levin 
 nandalevin@comcast.net
Ritual Committee:  
Sue K. Levine 
 chukosh@mac.com
SCRIP Gift Cards: Sandy Agus 
 grammy502@comcast.net
Sisterhood: Helene Amster 
 helene18@verizon.net
Social Action: Janet Simons 
 janetsimons68@comcast.net
Temple Talk: Betzy Abramson 
 betzya@tbsonline.org
Tributes & Bequests: 
Susan Trager 
 strager1@comcast.net
Sharon Horowitz 
 sharonrube@aol.com
Young Members Group:  
Stacey Chazin 
 schazin@comcast.net
Youth Commission: 
Debbie Silverstone 
  dbsilverstone@comcast.net
Website: Marsha Axler 
 morahmarsha@yahoo.com 
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Mark D. Fendrick, CFP 
Senior Vice President 
Wealth Advisor 

Morgan Stanley 
1000 Main St., Suite 201,  

Voorhees, NJ 08043 
toll-free 800.789.0104 

direct 856.489.2410 
fax 856.489.0875 

mark.fendrick@morganstanley.com 

Harmony Healthcare for Women, LLC 
Obstetrics & Gynecology 

  
Martin E. Kanoff, DO, FACOOG 

www.harmonywomen.com 
 
P.O. Box 8210  Telephone 
139 Ganttown Rd 856-232-0050 
Turnersville, NJ  856-232-0251 fax 

TUTORING
AVAILABLE 

ELEMENTARY SCHOOL TEACHER
Dual Certified 

M.Ed/Special Ed in all subject 
areas including Hebrew. Can start 

immediately. 
Call Shayna Sellers-Sukoneck 

856-261-6460 

 

Somerdale Family Dental 
Associates

Next Issue Coming March 14! 
South Jersey’s newest quarterly is the nation’s only regional magazine 
devoted solely to Baby Boomer Women!  
Subscribe at: www.girlfriendzmag.com.

TBS Visits JGH 
Visit the JGH and Assisted 

Living Facility at Lions Gate  
at 2:30 pm on selected 

Saturdays. Upcoming dates 
to come. Call Norman Hutz 
at 428-6676 for more info. 

Rappaport’s Painting 
856-520-5999

www.rappaportpainting.com
~

Interior  .  Exterior 
Faux 

Crown Molding 
Chair Rails 

Catering Corner… 
Turn your celebration into a simcha at TBS with one of our exclusive caterers! 
 Barclay Caterers   Leslie Rosen Catering    Peachtree Kosher    Prestige Catering 
 Larry Drossner     Leslie, Lewis or Ryan Rosen  Jon Weinrott      Sharon Gold  
 856-424-9505     610-660-0608        215-657-7261      718-464-8400 

Carlebach-style Kabbalat Shabbat Service Schedule 

Shlomo Carlebach was a Jewish religious 
teacher, composer and singer who was known as 
“The Singing Rabbi” during his lifetime. 
Although his roots lay in traditional Orthodox 
Yeshivot, he branched out to create his own 
movement combining Hasidic-style warmth and 
personal interaction, public concerts and song-
filled synagogue services. 
 Carlebach is considered by  many to be the 
foremost Jewish religious songwriter in the 
second half of the 20th Century. In a career that 
spanned over 30 years, he recorded more than 25 
albums that continue to have wide popularity and 
appeal. His influence also continues to this day in 
so-called “Carlebach minyanim” located in many 
cities around the globe. 

 If you haven’t yet experienced the joy and 
excitement that accompany this wonderful Friday 
evening service, then you’re missing a special treat.  
 We start with “A Taste of Shabbat” at 5:45 pm. 
This is a small buffet of vegetables, pita, hummus, 
fruit, etc. to keep your tummies full until after the 
service, which begins at 6:15 pm and lasts until 
around 7:30 pm. Service dates and special invitees: 

• April 11: Sisterhood, Men’s Club and 
Mak'helat Bet Sholom  

• May 23: HAZAK and Social Action 
Committee 

 Plan to attend and bring your family. Once you’ve 
experienced this, you’ll want to come back for more. 

In the Next Issue: 
Dr. Ruth: Mini Myth Buster 
Fearing the doctor? Take 

back the power!
And win a free makeover!

Let our family treat your family 
and give yourself 

something to smile about.

Somerdale Family 
Dental Associates 

856-783-3499
205 N. White Horse Pike 

Somerdale, NJ 08083

Millard M. Braunstein DDS
Francine B. Rebhun DMD
Susan B. Trager DMD

Millard M. Braunstein DDS
Francine B. Rebhun DMD
Susan B. Trager DMD
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Dr. David Mellul 
Surgeon—Podiatrist
Dr. Victor Mellul 

Dermatologist
Dr. Steven Mellul 
Cosmetic Surgeon 

200 S. Kings Hwy . Cherry Hill, NJ 
856-429-9009

MEDICARE PROVIDERS

Eric D. Glasofer, M.D., Ph.D., P.A. 
PEDIATRIC & ADULT 

ALLERGY AND CLINICAL 
IMMUNOLOGY

GLENDALE EXECUTIVE CAMPUS 
(856) 772-1200  SUITE 904 
OFFICE HOURS  1000 WHITE HORSE 
BY APPOINTMENT VOORHEES, NJ

Dan Cantor Fitness At-Home Trainers 
 Expert training services at your 
convenience—at home, at work, in your fitness 
center. All equipment provided.  
 Specializing in weight loss, toning, 
resistance training, senior programs, sports 
training and nutrition plans.  
 FREE fitness evaluation and consultation.  
236-9416 or Dan@dancantorfitness.com.

Millennium Flowers 
Floral Designs for All Occasions 

Avian Plaza, 2999 Evesham Rd, Voorhees, NJ 08043 
856-489-8404

Bar/Bat Mitzvahs, Wedding and Party Arrangements, 
Fruit Baskets, Plants, Balloons, Baby Arrangements 

www.flowersbymillennium.com

Bringing 22 Years of Success to Cherry Hill 

Reading . Math . SAT . Writing . Study Skills 
SHORT HILLS TOWNE CENTER 

(856) 616–8808 

Bring this ad and receive  
$30 off skills assessment 

Magowan  

 

OB-GYN CARE OF SOUTHERN NEW JERSEY
A Division of Regional Women’s Health Group, LLC 

 Lennard R. Gildiner, M.D. 
 Marie Henselder-Kimmel, M.D. 
 Colleen M. McCleery, M.D. 
 Donald R. Cannon, M.D. 
 Judith S. Ruffin, M.D. 
 Candice A. DiSanti, CNM 
 Susan Hutchinson, MSN, APN, C 
 Leslee J. Means, MSN, APN, C 

406 Gibbsboro Road, E . Lindenwold, NJ 08021 
Phone 856-435-7007 . Fax 856-435-7077

 
 
 
 

HOME HEALTH CARE 
 

Nancy Toll Perilstein, Area Director 

295 W Route 70 
Cherry Hill, NJ 08002 

Phone: (856) 216-1350 
Fax: (609) 216-1309 

nancy.perilstein@nursefinders.com

Rebhun 

FAMILY OWNED FOR OVER 100 YEARS 

Eiselen’s Pastry Shoppe  
Cakes for All Occasions 
Kosher Supervision by 

Rabbinical Assembly of Philadelphia 
Ivy Ridge Shopping Center 

7130 Ridge Avenue, Phila, PA 
P: 215.482.3111 • F: 215.487.7410 

Rick & Lucy Eiselen & Family 

YOUR CHOICE CAR SERVICE 
 

Prompt Service  
Good Conversation 

24 Hours/7 Days a Week 
Proprietor: Alan Cohen, son of  

TBS’ own Myrna Cohen!   

Airports  •  Courier Service 
All Occasions 

Call 609-220-4069 

DAVE FILAN 
Plumbing and Heating 

Complete Emergency Service . Bathroom Remodeling 
“Visit Our Showroom” 

—By Appointment Only— 
Hot Water Heaters . Sump Pumps . Garbage 

Disposals 

856-751-8118
1816 Garden Avenue, Cherry Hill, NJ 

Plumbing Lic. Number 5256 

 

Weichert 

 

TBS Passover 
Wine Tasting  

and Sale 
Sundays, March 16, 

April 6 and 13 
9 am –1 pm 

Thursday, Erev Purim, 
March 20 

6:30 pm to 8 pm 

Questions?
Contact Scott Becker at 
sdbecker342@comcast.net

or 856-912-5838

photo
(please give photo to 

Mike)

HOME REPAIRS
Steve Magowan

Reliable, capable, honest
and experienced

handyman.
Call 856-751-8323

Heritage Square #14 � 856-751-7750
1871 Route 70 East, Cherry Hill

theknittingstore@comcast.net

Knitters in the Know Always Go...

knitting 
store

the
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TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM 
1901 Kresson Road 
Cherry Hill, NJ  08003-2580 

Steven C. Lindemann, Rabbi 
Joel M. Levenson, Associate Rabbi 
Micah J. Peltz, Assistant Rabbi 
Albert L. Lewis (z”l), Rabbi Emeritus  
Eric Jacobs, Executive Director 
Jerry Ackerman, Executive Director Emeritus 
Dina Eliezer, Educational Director 
Ellen Berju, Preschool Director 
Jennifer Stofman, Program Director 
Mark Fendrick, President 
Helene Amster, Sisterhood President 
Adam Pollack, Men’s Club President 
Hilda Isaacson, HAZAK President 
Betzy Abramson, Temple Talk Editor 

ERIC FRAINT
ERICF@YPTC.COM
PH: 779-7080  •  FAX: 779-7084 
WWW.YPTC.COM

YOUR PART-TIME
CONTROLLER, LLC 

P.O. BOX 3252 
CHERRY HILL

NJ 08003 

Regional Surgical Associates 
A Division of Surgical Specialists of New Jersey, LLC 

Howard J. Winter, M.D. 
General and Colorectal Surgery 

Proctology and Colonoscopy 
West Jersey Medical & Professional Plaza 

130 Carnie Blvd, Suite 4 
Voorhees, NJ 08043 

856-596-7440 .  www.regionalsurgical.com

Atrium Medical—Dental Center 
1910 E Route 70 . Suite 1 . Cherry Hill 

856-424-4100 
Practice Limited to Orthodontics . NJ Spec Permits 2743 3799 

Gerald Jacobson, DDS 
Robert M. Stern, DMD 

Law Offices of Douglas A. Fendrick, LLC 

Douglas A. Fendrick 
ESQ., CPA, LL.M 

Staffordshire Professional Center 
1307 White Horse Road, Bldg. B 

Voorhees, NJ 08043 

856-489-8388 ~ www.fendricklaw.com  

Estate Planning & Administration . Elder Law 
Asset Protection . Special Needs Planning 

Magness-Stafford Ob-Gyn Associates, P.A. 
BOARD CERTIFIED 

 ROSE L. MAGNESS, MD, FACOG   LINDA M. BATASTINI, MSN, APN,C 
 PATRICIA T. STAFFORD, MD, FACOG KAREN M. NORTON, MSN, CRNP 
 PAMELA A. REYNOLDS, MSN, APN,C  MARJORIE A. POLLOCK, MSN, NPC 

  1810 HADDONFIELD-BERLIN RD   802 LIBERTY PLACE
  CHERRY HILL, NJ 08003     SICKLERVILLE, NJ 08081 
  856-795-3313        856-740-4400 

WE SPECIALIZE IN ALL ASPECTS OF WOMEN’S HEALTH CARE

PLATT 
Memorial Chapels, Inc. 

2001 Berlin Rd   Cherry Hill, NJ 

Bernard A. Platt, Mgr.     NJ Lic. No. 3480 
Harry A. Platt, Dir.    NJ Lic. No. 3824
Alison Platt, Dir.    NJ Lic. No. 4542

856-428-9442  800-262-9442 

Laser
Logo 

OPEN HOUSE 
BARRACK AD 
(sent to Mike) 

Jack M. Barrack Hebrew Academy
Invites you to

First Tuesday Open Houses
March 4, 2008
April 1, 2008
May 6, 2008
9:00 a.m. – Noon

Building on the past... Looking to the future...
Pluralistic, Co-educational Day School • Grades 6-12

223 North Highland Avenue, Merion Station, PA 19066

For more information and to make reservations, contact
Vivian Young: (610) 667-4070 ext. 144 or vyoung@jbha.org


